
Office of the City Clerk 
Woodstock City Hall 

P.O. Box1539 
500 Dundas Street 

Woodstock, ON 
N4S 0A7 

Telephone 519-539-1291 

February 25, 2025 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario  
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 
 
Via email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
At the regular meeting of Woodstock City Council held on February 20, 2025, the 
following resolution was passed: 

“Whereas speeding, distracted driving, and impaired driving are among the leading 
causes of driving related collisions, injuries, and fatalities in Ontario; and, 
 
Whereas municipalities are called upon to modify driver behaviour through expensive 
infrastructure and even more expensive policing; and, 
 
Whereas infrastructure and policing are inherently limited in their effectiveness at 
reducing speed and distracted driving, and entirely ineffective at reducing impaired 
driving; 
 
Therefore be it resolved that the City of Woodstock calls on the Provincial and Federal 
governments to do everything in their power to limit speeding, distracted driving , and 
impaired driving, and thereby reduce collisions, injuries, and fatalities in our 
communities; and,  
 
That the City of Woodstock specifically requests that the Government of Ontario take 
action to implement the rural road safety program that Good Roads has committed to 
lead, which will allow Ontario's rural municipalities to make the critical investments 
needed to reduce the number of people being killed and seriously injured on Ontario’s 
rural roads; and,  

That City of Woodstock Staff work with Oxford County and all Oxford municipalities on 
the feasibility of implementing a long term Vision Zero Policy and the Good Roads Rural 
Road Safety strategy across all of Oxford; and, 
 
That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Ontario Premier, Ontario Minister of 
Transportation, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure, Ontario Minister of Agriculture, Ontario 
Minister of Rural Affairs, Ontario Associate Minister of Emergency Preparedness and 
Response, and Ontario Minister of Health; and, 
 
FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to all Oxford police services boards, Safe 

mailto:premier@ontario.ca


 

and Well Oxford, Good Roads, and all municipalities in Ontario requesting their 
support.” 

 

Yours Truly,  
 
 
 
 
Jeff Bunn 
Manager, Legislative Services/ Deputy City Clerk  
City of Woodstock 
 
Cc.  
 
The Hon. Prabmeet Sakaria, Minister of Transportation - prabmeet.sarkaria@pc.ola.org 
The Hon. Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure - kinga.surmaco@pc.ola.org 
The Hon. Rob Flack, Minister of Agriculture - minister.omafra@ontario.ca 
Trevor Jones, Associate Minister of Emergency Preparedness and Response -
trevor.jones3@ontario.ca 
The Hon. Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health - sylvia.jones@ontario.ca 
Woodstock Police Services - nnovacich@woodstockpolice.ca 
Police Services Board - oapsb@oapsb.ca;  
Safe and Well Oxford – safewelloxford@gmail.com 
Good Roads - info@goodroads.ca 
Association of Municipalities Ontario - amo@amo.on.ca  
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) - roma@roma.on.ca 

And all municipalities in Ontario 
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